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Upcoming Events: 
 
April Meeting: Tues., April 
11, 7pm, Eagan Community 
Center 
 
May Meeting: Tues, May 9th, 
7pm, Eagan Community 
Center 
 
Social Hour prior to the 
meeting from 530-630pm at 
HyVee Market Grille. 
 
Directions to the Eagan 
Community Center: The 
community center is off of 
Pilot Knob Road between 
Lone Oak Road and 
Yankee Doodle Road in 
Eagan. Turn west off of 
Pilot Knob onto Center 
Parkway. Follow Center 
Parkway to the sign for the 
Eagan Community Center 
and turn right. Follow the 
signs for ñAll Deliveriesò 
(second right turn). The 
road winds around to the 
lower level of the parking 
lot. Enter through the lower-
level door and look for the 
sign indicating where we 
are meeting 
 
Note: No outside food or 
beverages are allowed in 
the community center. 
Concessions are available. 

Quilt Quip for the month:  

So many quilts, so little 
time! 

 
See you at our meeting on Tuesday, April 11th, 7pm at 
the Eagan Community Center.   
 

Note From DCSQ Chair - Kathy Lindstrom  

  
Spring has arrived, both on the calendar and with our weather. 
As the outsold pots prepares for renewals, so does our guild's 
board. We have a few open positions going into our May 
meeting that we will discuss briefly at our April meeting. Want to 
help shape the future of our guild while working and getting to 
know other talented members? This could be your 'jam'!  
 
Our April meeting will be a trunk show from the talented Sandi 
Irish of Irish Chain. She will also be vending. Her popular pine 
tree quilt pattern might make excellent Christmas gifts, if you'd 
like a head start on them. We are also in the middle of a spring 
challenge and the winners of the viewers favorites from our quilt 
show will be announced.  
 
Finally, thanks to everyone for making our Modern Vintage quilt 
show a success. The positive comments on both the show and 
the speaker, Mary Fons, keep rolling in. Our show was a 
success because so many of our members put in time and effort 
to make it so wonderful. Kudos! 

 

Letõs try something just for fun ! 

 

There just is never enough time to get to know each other or 
catch up with one another at the meetings, so we want to invite 
you to the HyVee Market Grill in Eagan at 1500 Central Park 
Commons Dr, (651-405-3672) from 530 to 630 pm for a ñsocial 
hourò before our regular meeting. Weôll have some visiting time 
together over a soda, tea, beer, wine, appetizer, sandwich, etc. 
Weôll have a table for 6-8 people and hope we need more space! 
Itôs located on the corner of Yankee Doodle and Center Parkway 
in the newly developed site near the corner of Yankee Doodle 
and Pilot Know Road.  The Market Grille is next to the grocery 
store and easy to find.  

 

 

Dakota County Star Quilters (DCSQ) 

Bits and Pieces April 2017 

 



Bits and Pieces April 2017 
 

 

 

2 

March  Meeting Minutes  ð Sunny Kline  

 

The March meeting at the Eagan Community Center had 25 attendees, including two 
visitors and one new member. Two new challenges were announced by Arlette; a 
ñSpringò challenge due in May, and a ñSurprise Fabric Boxò challenge due in July. 
Information and updates about the retreats were shared by Pat. Kathy talked about 
elections that will be coming up at the May meeting and invited all members to 
participate. The next Board meeting will be April 4 at Kathyôs house; all members are 
welcome to attend and participate. The April guild meeting will include a report on the 
financials from the show and workshop. 
 
The excellent trunk show presented by Nancy Bekadam, of Grace & Peace Quilting, 
was inspirational! Nancy lived and quilted in Japan for over 20 years. She has been 
back in the States for approximately 10 years, and moved to Burnsville two years ago. 
She joined DCSQ at that time. While in Japan, she participated in a small quilt group of 
five Japanese women and herself. She told us much about the Japanese approach to 
quilting, lifestyle, and more. In Japan, quilts are considered art work as opposed to 
utilitarian quilts. In most homes, family members roll up their futons each morning and 
put them away in a storage area for the day. (I wonder where they store their stash of 
fabrics if they donôt have ñunder the bedò to keep things??) Nancy shared a number of 
lovely quilts from her decades-long journey of quilting. Pictures of a few of them are 
included in this newsletter. Nancy does professional long-arm quilting from her home 
studio in Burnsville. 
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Quilt Show Lectures and Workshop ð Sunny Kl ine  

 

The Mary Fons lectures and workshop were a fabulous success for all who attended. 
Maryôs style is light and humorous, but packed with information, tips, and techniques. 
The workshop focused on fabric selection, using the ñQuilt Called Whisperò as a focus 
project. This was highly experiential, and unlike any other classes on color and value 
that most of us had ever taken.  
She took each personôs fabric collection and used them interactively with the group to 
select the most appropriate ones for the quilt project. She had numerous tips about 
fabric selection for other quilt projects and showed us how a single simple block can 
change with different fabric choices (see the samples pinned to the bulletin board in the 
picture; all the same block!!). Everyone had a great time and learned so much! Thanks 
to Mary and to Kathy for handling all the details of arranging to have this wonderful 
class brought to our guild! 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Spring Quilt Challenge ð Arlette Kreager, Education and Activities  

 
As if making a quilt about spring wasn't reward enough--here's a bit more incentive.  If 
you bring your finished Spring Challenge to the guild meeting in May, you will be eligible 
for a prize drawing.  Get those creative juices flowing and help make show and tell time 
colorful and maybe even win the prize. 

 

Quilt Show on Website! ð Sue Tobias  

The quilt show is online!  Pictures of our 2017 show are online for viewing.  Loved that 
one quilt and can't remember the details?  Go to our "annual quilt show" tab and you 
can view the gallery of all of our quilts.   

Dog Bed Scraps ñMoratorium on Deliveries to Karen Asmundson   

 
Bring your fabric and batting scraps to the April meeting and Iôll take them.  
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Website Information  -  dcsq.org    

Look to our site, dcsq.org for up to date information on upcoming meetings and 
speakers.  No password is required to access most of the site.  You will need the 
password i am a member to access the member page with member 
contact information, this and older newsletters 

 
 

Fall Quilt Retreat ð Pat Basc h 

September 8 -11, 2017   10am  

Stitch Supply Co.  

913 S. Hillcrest Pkwy, Altoona, WI   54720  

Sponsored by Dakota County Star Quilters  

¶ This retreat center is attached to a quilt shop, and is well designed to meet the 
needs of a quilter. 

¶ Just 1½ hours east of the Twin Cities.  

¶ Meals are on your own, or group planned 

¶ Bedrooms are shared, beautiful kitchen and living space.  

¶ Space is limited, and the price is $165.   

¶ Registration deadline is August 1, 2017.  

¶ For more information and to obtain a registration form, go to www.dcsq.org    
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Tidbits from the Mary Fons Lectures ð March 11  

 

¶ Youôre a beginner for a while, then youôre an intermediate for the rest of your life. 

¶ The American Quilt is to America as the Kimono is to Japan. 

¶ The best place to store a quilt is on a bed. 

¶ If a quilt is stored in a plastic tub, use acid free tissue between the folds and 
refold them yearly. 

¶ If anyone points out a mistake in your quilt, just say ñIt represents something 
personal in my life,ò or ñItôs a design element.ò 

¶ Quilts will always be around because you canôt wrap a baby in an IPad. 

¶ If your fabrics bleed when you wash a quilt, ñCarbonaò really does work to get it 
out. (Be aware: it may/will also get out other colors in fabrics you donôt want it to.) 
 

 

Ten Historical Fa cts about Quilting ð Sunny Kline  

 
1.  The word "quilt" comes from the Latin "culcita" meaning a stuffed sack, but it came into the 
English language from the French word "culite". 
 
2.  Crusaders brought quilting to Europe from the Middle East in the late 11th century. 
 
3.  The earliest known quilted garment is on the carved ivory figure of a Pharaoh of the 
Egyptian First Dynasty about 3400 B.C. 
 
4.  The earliest known surviving bed quilt is one from Sicily from the end of the fourteenth 
century.  It is made of linen and padded with wool. 
 
5.  The earliest surviving American pieced quilt is the Saltonstall Quilt from 1704. 
 
6.  In the nineteenth century quilt-making flourished especially in the period between 1825 and 
1875. 
 
7.  Not only could they be used on beds, they were also useful as covers for doors and 
windows and as floor mats for children to play on.  In many cases they were also used as 
currency to pay for bills. 
 
8.  The usefulness of quilts has contributed to their continued existence. 
 
9.  Quilted jackets have been worn by the Chinese for hundreds of years. 
 
10.  Backstitch quilting is the oldest technique, used in the 1st century Siberian rug (Colby).  It 
is surprisingly fast and accurate, and by far the easiest to stitch for working with raw cotton 
wadding. 
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Selected quilts from Nancy Bekedamõs Trunk Show! 
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Show and tell  for March  

 
 
 
 
     
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
        
 


